
Midland Vets League – 2nd meeting at Alexander Stadium, Birmingham 
 
The provisional results for our meeting at the Alexander Stadium (Birchfield Harriers track) 
have now been published. 
 
They are available on the “Results” page and as you will see, the final positions were 
incredibly close.  We finished in joint second place with Halesowen, both teams scoring 100 
points.  However, Bromsgrove/Redditch club clinched the victory with 103.  They also beat 
Worcester in the men’s competition. 
 
Ros Hope (W50 200mt) was our first athlete on the track, bringing in 5 points.  Mel Garland 
was next (W40 200mt) with a PB of 31.0sec followed by Cat (W35 200mt) who put in a 
storming finish to take the victory in a photo finish. 
 
At 800mt Becky Freeman (W35) made her debut for the club with an excellent 2.49.7.  At 
W40 Tracy Miles won her age category in 2.47.6, whilst in W50 Ros came home in 2.56.8, 
her quickest time for at least a couple of years.  
 
The W35 2K Race Walk had a very strange ending!  The ultra reliable Wendy Bennett was 
disqualified as she crossed the line, but wasn’t told.  Later, when I queried the reason for the 
disqualification, I was told by one of the Race Walk judges that Wendy was a regular 
offender, yet Wendy has never previously been DQ’d in one of these competitions.  Anyway, 
it was changed to a 20 second time penalty.  Despite these peculiar goings on, Wendy 
secured a solid 7 points and was backed up by Gill Repton with 6 more points for the team in 
the W50 category. 
 
In the 3000mt Becky was racing again in the W35 group, where she ran a superb 11.50.0.  In 
the W40 category, Tracy had to withdraw with a swollen ankle, but Maggie Johnson gallantly 
stepped in to secure 5 points. 
 
Unfortunately, neither Maggie Crosswell nor Carole Clark were able to compete, so with no 
other eligible runners, we were unable to enter anyone in the W60 200mt or W60 3000mt. 
 
In the field events, Ruth Bird triple jumped 8.23mt to second place and followed this up with 
22.82mt for another second place in the W40 discus.  Mel cleared 1.25mt in the W40 high 
jump for yet another second place.  Pam Price, who had spent most of the evening officiating, 
got 6 points in the W60 javelin before Maggie Johnson rounded off the field events with 5 
more points in the W50 long jump. 
 
And so to the 4x400 relay.  Ruth the hammer thrower, Ros who had already raced twice, 
Becky in her first vet’s league match (and she had also raced twice) plus Cat who had never 
run 400mt for the club, came together to produce a time of 5.10.6.  This is about 20 seconds 
faster than we managed in the Cup Final last year! 
 
In total, there were some very positive performances that bode well for the rest of the season 
and beyond.  I doubt that there has been a more competitive start in the Vet’s league, with 
just a handful of points separating the first few teams, in each of the opening matches. 
 
Congratulations to everyone involved.   
 
Two league matches completed and two to go, plus the 2012 Cup Final on 15 
September.  Exciting times! 
 
Roger Garland 
 

 


